
Ontario Line Construction Notice 

Information as of: April 26, 2024 

Construction hoarding installation at 
University Avenue and Queen Street West 
Northeast corner of Queen Street West and University Avenue  

 

Expected start date: As early as April 29, 2024 

Expected duration: Up to 30 days  

Hours of work:  Weeknights 6:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. 
 

What is happening?  
To prepare for construction 
activities at the future Ontario Line 
Osgoode station, construction 
crews will be removing the 
temporary fencing and installing 
plywood hoarding. 
 
Installation of construction 
hoarding  

• To provide a noise and 
safety barrier from the construction 
works, crews will be installing 
construction hoarding west of the 
laydown adjacent to the University 
Avenue sidewalk and at the north 
end of the laydown yard.  

• In most areas, the 
construction hoarding is expected 
to be 3-meters (approximately 9.8 
feet) tall, and will consist of 
scaffolding, concrete blocks, and 
plywood.  

• While installation is 
underway adjacent to University 
Avenue, the width of the West 
sidewalk will be temporarily 
reduced for safe access. Once the 
hoarding is installed, the sidewalk is 
expected to be 6.3-meters (20.6 

feet) wide. 

• One parkette along University Avenue will be closed due to construction. The parkette north of the 
laydown area will remain open.  

• This work is expected to take place on weeknights from 6:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. 



   
 

 
 

 

Contact us: 
Call us 24/7 at: 416-202-5100 
Write to us at: ontarioline@metrolinx.com 
Find us on X, Facebook, and Instagram: 
@ontarioline 
Visit the website: 
www.metrolinx.com/ontarioline 

Visit our community offices: 
770 Queen Street East (near Queen & 

Broadview) 
General hours:  
Mondays, Tuesdays, and Fridays: 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 
p.m. 
Wednesdays and Thursdays: 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 
p.m. 

 
Thorncliffe Park:  
East York Town Centre 
45 Overlea Blvd., Toronto, ON M4H 1C3 
Unit 153 (across from the Rogers store) 
General hours: 
Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à OntarioLine@metrolinx.com 

What to expect 

• The work is expected to begin as early as April 29, 2024, and work is expected to take up to 30 
days to complete.  

• Crews will be working overnight from 6:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. 
• Work will be completed behind the construction fencing while using access via University Avenue.  

• During this work, a bike lane and pedestrian pathway will be maintained along University Avenue. 
• Community members should expect to see workers, trucks, transport / haul trucks, excavators, 

rollers, and asphalt pavers. 

• Some noise is expected related to the site preparation works and hoarding installation.  

• Work crews will safely direct pedestrians as required. 

• All necessary construction permits have been obtained. 

• Work may be delayed, rescheduled, or extended due to weather conditions or unforeseen 

circumstances.  

• Visit metrolinx.com/OntarioLineConstruction for more information on work happening in your 

community. 

About the Ontario Line 

• 15.6-kilometre subway line that will make it faster and easier to travel within Toronto and beyond.   

• 15 stops and more than 40 connections to other transit, including GO train, subway, LRT, streetcar, 

and bus lines.  

• Less than 30 minutes from one end of the line to the other.  

• 28,000 fewer cars on the road each day. 


